
 
 
 
 

VILLAGE OF DUBBERLY 
PROCEEDINGS OF COUNCIL 

SEPTEMBER 14, 2020 
 
The Village of Dubberly met for its regular monthly meeting on Monday, September 14, 2020 at 6:30 p.m.      
 
Notice of meeting was posted on the marquee sign at 12:00 Noon on Friday, September 11, 2020. 
 
Those present were Curtis Hirth, Charles Mims, Johnny Brown and Douglas Culpepper. Lynn Cooley 
was absent. 
 
Meeting was opened in prayer by Johnny Brown and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
The minutes from the meeting of August 10, 2020 were read and a motion was made by Johnny Brown 
and seconded by Douglas Culpepper to accept the minutes as read. The motion carried.  
 
A motion was made by Johnny Brown and seconded by Douglas Culpepper to accept financial reports.  
The motion carried.   
 
Chief Mims reported that in June he responded to 7 calls, did not issue any citations, and did not collect 
any fines.  
 
Curtis reported that Complete Well Service withdrew their bid for the Patterson well due to age and 
health concerns.  KWS Water Well Drilling was a sub-contractor and provided the bid guarantee check. 
Douglas Culpepper made a motion to return the guarantee check to KWS Water Well Drilling with 
Johnny Brown providing the second. Douglas made a motion to accept the bid withdrawal and Johnny 
Brown seconded. Both motions carried.   
 
Curtis informed the counsel that the LAMP account interest rate has dropped significantly and that we 
could get a better rate with a savings account at the bank.  Douglas Culpepper will speak with a financial 
advisor and report back at the next meeting.   
 
Johnny Brown introduced the Claiborne Electric Franchise Fee Ordinance.  Public hearing will be held 
next month to discuss the ordinance. 
 
There being no further business, motion made by Johnny Brown and seconded by Douglas Culpepper to 
adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 6:49 p.m. 
 
 
______________________________  _____________________________ 
Dianne Futch, Clerk     W. C. Hirth, Mayor 


